
 

of the University Lowbrow Astronomers
November   2000

The University Lowbrow Astronomers is a club of Astronomy enthusiasts which meets on the third
Friday of each month in the University of Michigan's Physics and Astronomy building (Dennison Hall,
Room 130 or 807).  Meetings begin at 7:30 pm and are open to the public.  Public star parties are
held twice a month at the University's Peach Mountain Observatory on North Territorial Road (1.1
miles west of Dexter-Pinkney Road; further directions at the end of the newsletter) on Saturdays
before and after the new Moon.   The party is canceled if it's cloudy or very cold at sunset.   For
further information call (734) 480-4514. 

This Month: 
Thursday Night November 16 
 Starting at Sunset - Leonid Meteor
Shower Star Party at Hudson-Mills
Metropark.   Check with Bernard
for details.
November 17 - Meeting at 130
Dennison -   Mark Deprest presents
the Skygazer's Almanac &
Lowbrow's present Astrofest 2000.
November 18 - Public Star Party at
Peach Mountain Observatory - Will
it be clear?   I'll bet it will be cold. 
Stick around and maybe we will
see Orion tonight.
November 25 - Public Star Party at
Peach Mountain Observatory -
Night of the new Moon, therefore
it should be dark.

Next Month
December 15 - Meeting at 130
Dennison -   We'll keep you
informed just as soon as we figure
it out.
December 23- Public Star Party at
Peach Mountain Observatory - It
now officially winter.  Burr!  Baby it's
cold outside
December 30- Public Star Party at
Peach Mountain Observatory -
eve of the last day of the
Millennium.  Observe it with us.

October 28th Open House -   Last night was an Open House that won't soon be
forgotten, by both members and guests.  Besides being an incredibly clear evening (maybe a little
on the cool side), it featured Venus, Uranus, Saturn and Jupiter all of which provided spectacular
sights in all the scopes, and there were plenty of telescopes to look through, I counted 16 (its
getting crowded on the hill).  The real high point of the evening started almost as soon as 7:00pm
when I noticed what appeared to be a reddish glow in the northern sky, someone said that it was
just Lorna setting fire to the cars in the parking lot, (don't you just hate when people can't parallel
park), but when we realized it was an Aurora Display we knew this night would be special. And it
did not disappoint anyone who was lucky enough to be there. The aurora display went on most of
the evening and came in waves that lasted twenty to thirty minutes. The displays would start with
a very pronounced brightening of the northern horizon and then sometimes rise into at green
luminescent curtain that would extend all the way to the zenith. Most of the time these would
fade slowly into deep red and leave a reddish afterglow to that area of the sky. Then a brilliant
shaft of blue-green light would climb into the sky in a matter if a few seconds, this shaft would be
no more than 2 or 3 degrees in width at first then it would gradually widen and slowly turn red. The
aurora activity was somewhat confined to the northern quarter of the sky, with the widest display
ranging from about 280 degrees (in the northwest) to about 70 degrees (in the northeast). There
were at least three of us on the hill that brought cameras, so get ready for a color issue of the
Newsletter.  Text and foto by Mark Deprest

 



 

Frederick Phineas &
Sandra Priest Rose Center
for Earth and Space

Hayden
Planetarium
New York City
A photo essay
by John Causland
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Harriet and Robert Heilbrunn
Cosmic Pathway -- a walkway through 13
billion years of cosmic evolution

The Cullman Hall of the Universe, on the
lower level of the Rose Center,  is a
permanent exhibition hall that illuminates
the stunning discoveries of modern
astrophysics. The hall features exhibits on
the universe, galaxies, stars, and planets
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A Medium Sized
Crayford Focuser
By Clay Kessler

As I have worked with my 4" f6 refractor over the fall
and winter I have noticed some vignetting on my
astrophotos. This condition is caused by the use of a
manual 2" draw tube to take up large focal distance
differences between eyepieces, camera etc. This is a
handy design and it keeps the over all tube length
very short. The problem is that when you install an
accessory that requires the 2" tube to be pushed a
good way towards the objective you "cut" into the
light cone and get vignetting.

This was not too bad at first, but after I added the
Taurus Tracker I had to push the extension tube almost
all the way into the refractor and the amount of
vignetting became unacceptable to me. I began to
investigate ways to increase the "hole" in the end of
the scope and not loose the very handy short tube
length. I made a list of things that I did not like about
the current focus setup.

The JMI NGF-S focuser that I currently use has
only about .4" of focus travel.
The motor for the focuser is too slow to see the
proper focus change while you try to set up a
camera.
There is no focus "lock".
The 2" extension tube is too small on the I.D.
especially since mine has an area that is no
more than 1 ¾" in diameter.

I took a look at several commercial focusers and I
decided that the easiest one for me to build would be
a crayford style. In looking at commercial focusers I
really liked the Astro-Physics 2.7" on Greg Burnett's
refractor. It seemed to be quite large and I liked the
screw in adapters. I made some sketches and
decided on a 3" crayford with 1 ¼" of focus distance.
In this I would make a manual "draw-tube" that would
have a 2.7" I. D. and would accept threaded
adapters.

First problem - where do I get bearings for the
crayford? I looked at in-line skate bearings but they
are quite large and the front set will have to go inside
my tube. I made a trip to my local Riders Hobby Shop
where John (telescope guru) suggested I try some
R/C car bearings. I looked at a very large selection of
bearings and settled on some that were ¼" I.D. by 3/8"
O.D. and 1/8" thick.

Next I made an unsuccessful search for some alumi
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OK, I finally finished the project and I am ready to
give the final report. The focuser worked out better
than I expected. I was able to make a 3" I.D. system
that can focus precisely and smoothly and can be
locked down to avoid all motion while taking
astrophotos. The vignetting that I noticed while using
my Taurus Tracker - gone completely! I did make a
change to my plans, instead of making a screw in
insert for the 2" adapter I made the manual draw
tube to fit a 2" eyepiece. This was simpler and seems
to work very well. The pictures tell the tale on the
system looks. The only thing that I will say is that I am
going to have to re-finish the rest of the telescope to
make it look as good as the focuser!

Final touches included black anodize finishing of the
aluminum, brass thumb screws and a nice brass
adapter ring. All in all I am very pleased with this
project.
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More
Astrofest
2000
fotos
By John Causland

"Been Obser'n Long" ?

A forest of
Bino mounts.

"You want
mounts?
 
We got
mounts".

John Ridley's
pall.  A walking
stick!

More foto's next
page...
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Doug Scobel shows off a photograph
of a previous Astrofest ATM telescope
winner

This is was what
somebody thought was a
sufficiently stable mount
for an 8 inch Cass.

Paul Walkowski looks
happy shopping at the
astro-mart

The morning after, the
morning after (that's
Sunday morning) and
time for the last cup of
Joe before hitting the
road for home.

Saturday night door prizes in the Dinning Hall.
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Monthly Meeting
November 17th, 7:30 pm

Room 130 Dennison Hall
Physics & Astronomy Building

The University of Michigan

Skygazer's Almanac
Explained

By Mark Deprest
&

Lowbrow's president
Astrofest 2000

"OK - Now that
we have taken
this scope apart,
what do we do
with it now?" 
Lowbrows giving
the newly
acquired 17 1/2"
scope a tune-up.

"The great thing
about this ATM
project is that with
all the parts left
over we can build
two - maybe three
more additional
scopes."

UNIVERSITY LOWBROW
ASTRONOMERS

3684 Middleton Drive
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48105

Lowbrow's WWW Home Page:
www.astro.lsa.umich.edu/lowbrows.html

Check your membership expiration date on the
mailing label !

 


